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PESTICIDES & PEST MANAGEMENT

The Board of Education is concerned about the potential health and safety risks posed by the 
indiscriminate use of pesticides in and around schools and school children.  To this end, the Board 
of Education adopts in integrated pest management system (IPM) as a method of eliminating or 
significantly reducing the use of pesticides. IPM relies on the least toxic and most natural methods 
to control pests.

The superintendent of schools shall ensure the implementation of the integrated pest management 
program and shall disseminate this policy and conduct any training necessary to ensure that all staff 
are fully informed about the techniques of IPM.

Since there may be instances in which the use of pesticides cannot be avoided, the district will, 
pursuant to NYS Dept of Environmental Conservation Regulations, maintain a copy of the label of 
each pesticide used in or outside the school at the school where it is being used and this 
information will be available to anyone who requests it.

Information on pesticides shall also be incorporated into the district’s hazard communication 
standard program and the superintendent of schools shall ensure that any potential pesticide-
related emergencies and the methods for handling such emergencies are included in the district’s 
emergency management plan.

Cross-References: Policy 8111 – Reporting of Hazards
Policy 8130 – Emergency Plas
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